
TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON 
COMMISSION ON AGING 

REGULAR MEETING 
THURSDAY, JULY 13, 2017 

SENIOR CENTER 
 

Minutes 
 
Present: Chairperson Ann McLaughlin, Vice Chairman Robert Atherton, Commission 
Members Pat Dufour, Sue Greeno, Deborah McDonald, and Mary Jo Shafer and Senior 
Center Director Jo Ann Ewing 
 
Not Present:  Allison Leue 
 
Call to Order 
Chairperson McLaughlin called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m. in the Senior Center. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
A motion was made by Ms. McDonald, seconded by Ms. Dufour, to approve the minutes 
of the June 8, 2017 Regular Meeting. Voted (6-0) 
 
Public Comment 
None 
 
Correspondence 
None 
 
Senior Services Report 
JoAnn Ewing provided an overview of summer activities.  There is no longer a wait list 
for Meals on Wheels.  Starting next week there will be meals served 5 days per week at 
the center.  JoAnn will be meeting on July 25th with area Senior Center directors 
regarding meals to see where everyone stands.  The contract for MAT transit was on 
hold but will be signed by the Town Manager. 
 
Old Business 
Everbridge System 
The new information and sign-up sheet for the Everbridge system is ready.  An article 
will go into the Rivereast and a copy of the information sheet will go into the Events 
magazine.   
 
Transportation Information for Doctor’s Offices 
No information has been received from Cheryl Gioielli.  Ms. Greeno will follow up with 
her. 
 
Survey 
Ms. McDonald provided a summary of the survey results.  The Commission members 
will go to the Town Council with their findings in September. 
 



Ice Cream Social 
An article was published in the Rivereast and the information will go on the 250th 
Anniversary web page. 
 
Discount Cards 
Members are still working on obtaining information from the businesses. 
 
Brochure 
The new logo was added to the brochure.  A new photo will be taken of the Commission 
when possible. 
 
New Business 
Table Cover 
There was $250 left in last year’s budget.  A table cover with the Commission on Aging 
logo will be purchased. 
 
Legislative News 
Mr. Atherton reported that legislation regarding temporary health care structures is 
awaiting the Governor’s signature. 
 
Other Business 
Ms. McLaughlin said that since the Commission is almost done with all of the projects 
that have been started she would like to do a survey on home health care businesses in 
East Hampton.  She would like to find out what is available in town and the various 
levels of care and service.  This will be discussed more at future meetings. 
 
Housing Authority Report 
None 
 
Public Comment 
None 
 
A motion was made by Ms. McDonald, seconded by Mr. Atherton, to cancel the August 
Commission on Aging meeting.  Voted (6-0) 
 
Adjournment 
A motion was made by Ms. Greeno, seconded by Ms. Dufour, to adjourn the meeting at 
5:10 p.m.  Voted (6-0) 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Cathy Sirois 
Recording Clerk 
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